## Highlights of the November 2017 Chapter/Annual Meeting of Rocky Mountain Web Stitchers

We established a quorum early on in the meeting. Four motions were presented to the membership to vote on:

- 1) The consent agenda for the August 2017 Chapter meeting minutes and the October 2017 Treasurer's Report PASSED
- 2) The 2018/2019 Slate of Officers PASSED\*
- 3) The acceptance of the RMR Bylaws Amendment re: the change of committee name PASSED
- 4) The 2018 RMWS budget PASSED

\*RMWS chapter's new president is Nancy M. Nancy will begin her term starting in January of next year. Congratulations, Nancy!

We had a very lively discussion in our "Watcha' Up To?" section of the meeting. It was so much fun to interact and share with one another all the amazing things people are doing.

The current "I Love...." List question is: What stitching or creativity resolutions, goals or wishes will you strive for in 2018? Please send your responses to Charlotte B. We had a very good exchange at the meeting regarding buying more projects or finishing the ones we have!

Yvonne H, our Education Chairman, has asked for feedback regarding all the education offerings she and Karen Anthony have been working hard on for our chapter – play dates, chapter projects, guest blogs, etc. Please take some time to look over the items on our website and respond to Yvonne with your thoughts and suggestions. She and our new president, Nancy M, will be delving into this further after the first of the new year.

We have several members of our chapter who give selflessly of their time and energies to bring embroidery to their communities. We are so blessed to have these ladies as members of our chapter. Take a moment to read through what they are up to. You can always go back to any chapter meeting and scroll through all the discussions.

There was a good discussion on the use of the \$1000 that the chapter received from the Region following the 2012 EGA National Seminar which was held in our region. Your board will be discussing this further as they move into 2018.

As well, the idea of how this chapter might go about fundraising was discussed. There was good feedback on this and the board will take all that into consideration, too.